










Mr Shimmin stated that he had already purchased a 2015 vehicle with 40,000 miles on the clock and 
intended for it to have a full service every 10,000 miles. He added that all maintenance work would 
be carried out by a local mechanic that he already used and that he intended to carry out daily 
checks on tyres, fluids, wipers, lights, oil and screen wash on each day the vehicle was used. 

Mr Shimmin said that he was currently driving for a local service provider and intended to continue 
using them to provide his principal workload. He confirmed that he had no intention of employing 
any drivers but, if he did in the future, the Committee strongly advised him to enter into written 
contracts with the drivers, which would oblige them to inform him should they be convicted of any 
offences or should their medical circumstances change to the extent that it would affect their ability 
to safely drive a PPV. 

The Committee advised that becoming an operator conferred greater responsibilities on Mr Shimmin 
as opposed to those of a driver. Mr Shimmin confirmed that he had read part of the Road Transport 
Act 2001 (''the Act") and knew where to find it should he need to refer to it or its accompanying 
regulations. He referred to section 20 of the Act and knew that he must report any offences to the 
Committee in writing should he commit any. 

Mr Shimmin stated that he had sufficient financial resources to maintain his transport undertaking. 

The Committee considered what had been said and unanimously decided to approve the application 
and informed Mr Shimmin that the Secretary would formally write to him in the next few days. 

Mr Shimmin left the meeting at 14:40. 

Urgent Matters as Approved by the Chair 

There were no other urgent matters that had not previously been discussed. As a result, the meeting 
closed at 14:48. 

The minutes were signed by the Chair
Mr G Curphey on 9th May 2023

Noel Capewell 
Secretary 
Road Transport Licensing Committee 
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